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Be Responsible Be Respectful Be Safe 

A Message from the Principal 
Dear Parents, Carers and Community Members 
 

Excursions 

It has been really enjoyable to see so many classes practicing their learning out in the community. 
I’m sure you all appreciate how much planning goes in to successfully organised trips out. Thank you 
to those families member who have been able to be flexible with pick ups and drop offs when best 
made plans don’t work out. We also thank you to all our families who have been patient with us 
when organisation has to change at the last minute.  
 

Student Voice 

Tegan and myself have been meeting with members of the middle secondary school to examine the 
issues they face during lunch time breaks and how to solve these problems. It has been so amazing 
to see these young people engage in some fairly complicated problem solving and representing the 
voices and opinions of their peers. They told us they needed more teaching in certain areas and 
more practice developing other skills. I’m sure they will join me in saying Thank you to Jacinta and 
Jayden for supporting the group. 
 

Feedback 

We have had some honest feedback from parents and the community this term. Thank you for bring-
ing your concerns to our attention in a respectful way. We want you to feel your opinions are valid 
and welcome. Don’t hesitate to contact your child’s teacher, PLC leader or a member of the Principal 
Class team. 
 

Parking  

Please remember you are welcome to park in the car park nearest to reception. If it is close to 
8:30am or 2:30pm you may have to wait until the buses move through. Please do not park in the 
Disabled Parking unless you have a valid ticket.  
 

Assembly 
Our first assembly’s are coming up. Please come alone and celebrate in the new Indoor Basketball 
court. Please be aware that these will be first whole section assembly celebrations. 
Primary– Monday 24th June at 11.30am 
Secondary- Monday 24th June at 9:30am 
 
SSG 
Bookings are open for SSG meetings starting the afternoon 24th June. The purpose of this meeting is 
to celebrate the progress your child has made and reset goals for semester 2. You can book a phone 
SSG of it is too tricky to get to school. Teachers and Leaders will give you a call if you forget! 
 
Careers Expo 
Despite the cold weather we had a great turnout for our  
Careers Expo held on the 29th of May in our new gymnasium. 
We had 18 local exhibitor’s from local disability employment 
agencies and funding advise from brokerage programs. Staff 
and families enjoyed the information shared and assistance 
on hand to help plan for students future after leaving school. 
 
Best wishes everyone, 
Brooke 

DATES TO  
REMEMBER 

27th June 
Last day of  

classes Term 2 3pm 

28th June 
SSG Day—
STUDENT FREE 
DAY 

15th July First Day Term 3  

19th Sept 
Last day of classes 
Term 3 3pm Finish 

20th Sept 
SSG Day—
STUDENT FREE 
DAY 



 
 
 

FRIENDLY REMINDERS 

GOTCHA SHOP DONATIONS NEEDED 

How can you help? 
We are seeking donations in great condition that students can purchase in our shop. Examples include; 

 Stationary 
 Toys (figurines, novelty toys, games, stress balls) 
 Clothing (socks, hats, t-shirts, jumpers, shoe laces) 
 Sporting Equipment (balls, mini-games) 
 Special occasion cards (birthday cards, Christmas cards, Mother’s Day etc.)  
 Magazines 
 ‘L’ Plates/ ‘P’ Plates 
 Costume jewellery (wrist bands, fake rings, lanyards)  
 Ornaments  
 Personal care items 

If you have any questions or would like to assist us in building partnerships with companies for donations please con-
tact Megan Oldfield (VCAL Teacher).  

Please do not park in the new Disabled Permit Parking Bays in front of our Admin-
istration Office if you do not hold a permit. Please leave these spaces free for those 
who need them.  
 
Please also park in the designated bays in the car park and not in the bus loop.  Staff 
will be reminding individuals of the correct procedures if safety rules are not being 
observed by members of the school community.  
 
We will be creating Visitor parking spots in the lead up to Term 3.  
 
We thank all our families for your support in using the designated Pedestrian gate, 
marked pathways and car parking facilities so we can ensure you and your child is 
safe when moving around our public areas.  

PEDESTRAIN AND CAR PARK USERS 

STUDENT SUPPORT GROUP MEETINGS BOOKING ARE OPEN 

  
 
 
Bookings are made online through Compass so please ensure that you have signed up to Compass Parent Portal. Compass sign 
up instruction letters were posted home to families early this term. If you are experiencing any difficulties or need assistance 
with Compass sign up please contact our Administration office for help.  
 
Student Support Group meetings are an opportunity to meet with your child’s teacher to discuss their Individual Learning Plan 
(ILP) achievements for the first semester. Your child’s Report be sent home to you the week before so you can familiarise your-
self with them before your scheduled meeting.  
 
There is an expectation that families attend the termly SSG Meeting. In order for your child to have the best possible education-
al outcomes, school staff and families can best do that working as a team. 
 
The SSG Meeting Day FRIDAY 28TH JUNE is a student free day. We will have child minding available for our families if they wish 
to bring students along to school during the meeting time. We encourage our Secondary students to be active participants in 
the SSG Meeting so they can have input into their goals and subsequently the achievement of their individual success.  
 
If you need to have your SSG meeting over the phone please let your child’s teacher know via the Communication Diary.  



 
 
 

Calling all Employers! 

  

VCAL need your help! We are trying to provide our students with the op-

portunity to gain employment skills through structured workplace learning 

(SWL) that links with their studies in their VET course. If you have any con-

tacts in the following industries that would be interested in taking on a stu-

dent work experience one day a week (Thursdays) please ask them to con-

tact Megan Oldfield for more information. 

  

Horticulture (gardening, maintenance, fresh produce) 

Carpentry 

 

PRIMARY CLASS 9 NEWS 
Early last week, students of Primary 9 had the opportunity to visit the ‘gotcha shop’.  Students were so excited to visit 
the shop and were even prouder of the amount of ‘gotcha cards’ they had to spend.  Everyone has been working very 
hard to demonstrate the school values of safe, respectful and responsible, in order to earn more ‘gotcha cards’. Stu-
dents enjoyed browsing, buying and putting items on layby. 

 
Some comments from Primary 9: 

‘I like going to the Gotcha Shop.’ – Seth 
‘The more cards I get, the more prizes I can buy.’ – Stefan 

 

DONTAIONS NEEDED  - NAVY PANTS ALL SIZES 
If your  child has been given pants to wear when thy have had an accident, please wash these and return them to the 
school. We are very low on spare pants. If you have navy blue track pants at home and no longer need them, please 
drop them into Reception, we would love to top up our emergency clothing stock.  



 
 HORTICULTURE NEWS 

The horticulture group that has been improving the Melton 
Young Communities vegetable garden went on an excursion to 
Williamstown where they got an exclusive tour on one of the 
Sea Shepard’s vessels the “Steve Irwin”.  
 
It was a great day for staff and students and we hope this is 
something we can access again. 

 
 

   THERAPUTIC HORTICULTURE—BY SIERRA MOEAU S10 
 
What is MSS doing with Therapeutic Garden Horticulture? 
 
What is it? Therapeutic Horticulture (TH) is a process in which plants and gardening activities are used to improve the 
body, mind and spirit of those people for all ages, backgrounds and abilities. 
 
Who is running it? Heather, Jamie (S10) Tim (S5) Victoria (S8) 
Jamie got me and Bryar to talk S10, S5 and S8 to find out what each one is doing. 
 

What is each class doing?  S10 is doing a Bush Tucker Garden. We have been digging the ground to put the plants in. 

Some students have been researching about Indigenous plants. Once the class decides on what plants we’re going to 

plant, Heather will purchase them. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
S5 has planted in their garden a Jacaranda plant. They had to rake the ground. They dug a hole to plant it in. They look 
after the plant by watering it. 
 
S8 has a Vegetable Garden, they have planted Spinach, Beetroot, Broccoli, Eggplant, Sweet potatoes, Green beans, Car-

rots and Lettuce. The students dug holes then they separate the plants and separate the roots so they could put it in 

the ground. Then they cared for the plants by watering them. 
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